
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Hays Humm 
Texas Master Naturalist - Hays County Chapter 

 

          August 2016 

Chapter News: 
Chapter Board Meeting 

When: Thursday, September 15, 2016 

Where: Woodcreek City Hall, Wimberley, TX  

Time: 6:30 p.m. – 7:30 p.m.  (map link ) 
 

Summer Social 

When: Saturday, August 13, 2016 

Where: Dripping Springs Ranch Park  

Time: 10:00 a.m. – 1:30 p.m. 

Look for photos and a write up about the very successful 

and exciting social in next month’s newsletter!   
 

 
 

 

 
  

 

 

 

  

Texas Master Naturalist 17th 

Annual Meeting:  

Don’t forget to mark your Calendars for 

the TMN Annual Meeting coming up in 

October! There are always great speakers, 

events and other activities. Not to 

mention the AT time you will gain!  
Click the logo to the right to find out more 

information 
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https://www.google.com/maps/dir/''/woodcreek+city+hall+wimberley+tx/@30.0225645,-98.1723712,12z/data=!3m1!4b1!4m8!4m7!1m0!1m5!1m1!1s0x865b5dc0dfd914c9:0x4f65b6daa0d896b6!2m2!1d-98.102331!2d30.022583
http://txmn.org/2016-annual-meeting/
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New Hays MN Mail List: 
 

 
 

Good news - We are changing our communications from 

Gmail to a faster and more convenient application called 

MailChimp.  By now you should have received a welcome email 

as shown below: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
To avoid identification as SPAM, you may need to add the 

sender, Secretary-Hays County Master Naturalist to your 

address book.   For your convenience, there is a link included at 

the bottom of every message that allows you to easily add us to 

your address book, update your delivery preferences, or 

unsubscribe from the list.  One main difference with this mail list 

is that it’s one-directional so you will no longer be able to 

respond to message blasts, however full contact information for 

all chapter officers and chairs is listed on our website here 

http://haysmn.org/contacts.html    

      ~HMN Secretary, Tracy Mock  

 

http://haysmn.org/contacts.html


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

President’s Message 
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I am pleased to announce that there are two new Hays 

County Chapter Board members! 

Betty McDonald and Sarah Carlisle, both from the 2016 

Training Class, will be joining the Board of Directors for the 

remainder of 2016.  Inviting two training class representatives to 

join the Board is a new initiativ e, and I am excited for the 

opportunity to bring the trainee group into chapter 

administration in a meaningful way.  

Our chapter could not function without the behind -the-

scenes work that is done by Board Members and Committee 

Chairs.  We also have a great responsibility to enact the 

directives and meet the expectations of the State organization 

that sponsors us.  We hope, by creating this active link to 

training classes going forward we can help ensure a legacy of 

leadership that will help us continue to be  a successful chapter 

for many years to come! 

Thank you Betty and Sarah for taking on this new role!  

 

 

~Beth Ramey  
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Please join us at the San Marcos Activity Center on  

Saturday, September 3rd from 5 pm to 7 pm, for the 12th 

Annual Naturescapes Photography Contest and  

Exhibition Awards Reception.  

This is a great way to support the local arts and our  

conservation efforts! You'll see the beautiful and inspiring  

images selected by John and Kendra Abbot, and get to 

meet with the photographers, their families, and fellow  

supporters. We'll have snacks, refreshments and music.  

The contest is co-sponsored by our Chapter and the  

Hill Country Photography Club. We have sponsored the  

contest since 2011. 

A $100 prize will be awarded for Best in Show, $75 for the best Youth Category 

photo, and $75 for the best Natural Waterscape photo. Up to four $50 Awards of 

Excellence will be presented for the next most outstanding photographs. Additional 

Awards of Merit will be presented at the discretion of the contest juror.  

The unique beauty of the natural areas within San Marcos inspired the first 

Naturescapes Photography Contest. The contest now includes photographs taken in 

greenspaces and natural areas throughout Hays, Blanco, Comal, Guadalupe, Caldwell, 

and Travis Counties. 

The Exhibition runs from September 3rd through October 28th, so you'll have a 

chance to see the photographs even if you can't attend the reception. 

            ~Art Arizpe 

2016 Hill Country Photography Club 
Naturescapes Photography Reception 

 

 
 

 

 

 

Visit the Hill Country 

Photography Club’s website! 

Carolyn Whiteside 

http://hcphotoclub.org/
http://hcphotoclub.org/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 Community Seed Ball and Spiral 
Garden Construction 

@ The San Marcos Discovery Center 

Saturday, October 22, 2016 
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Come out to the San Marcos Discovery Center on Saturday, October 22, 

2016 and have a great time making seed balls and constructing a new 

spiral garden. The seed balls will be made that day, led by Jim Bones, 

who will be giving a hands-on demonstration. Mr. Bones will also lead 

the construction of the spiral garden. The seed balls will be planted in 

the spiral garden and any extras will get to be taken home!  This event 

is co-sponsored by Texas State Retired Faculty and Staff Association 

(RFSA) and the San Marcos Parks and Recreation Department.  

If you would like to donate any 

Texas native seeds for this 

event, please contact Marianne 

Reese @ mr11@txstate.edu or 

512.216.6427 

Any donations are  

appreciated! Thank you!  

What is a 

seed ball? 
Seed balls (also known 

as earth balls) are a 

who le habitat in a tiny 

clay ball. You just 

need to add water and 

sun light.  They are 

used to restore lost 

vegetation with 

native, non-invasive 

vegetation. 

mailto:mr11@txstate.edu
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SMGA Plant 
Walk 

 

 
 

 

 

 

On June 18, 2016 the San 

Marcos Greenbelt Alliance 

held a plant walk at the 

Ringtail Ridge greenspace in 

San Marcos, Texas. The plant 

walk was led by the 

extremely knowledgeable 

Minnette Mar r. Many species 

were identified and  discussed 

throughout the hike.  Thank 

you Minnette for another fun 

and informative plant walk!   

Photos By: Dianne Grossman 

 

    

http://www.smgreenbelt.org/index.htm
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Hays MN Forum 

Join the Forum! It’s a great way to 

connect with fellow naturalists, ask 

questions, and learn from each 

other. Find the link on our website! 

Contact web@haysmn.org if you 

have suggestions or questions! 

 

Volunteer Opportunities 

Watch your e-mails for upcoming 

opportunities! Check out the 

Projects Calendar for more 

information.  

 

New volunteer idea form HERE! 
 

 

IT IS HOT!!! 
 

Be sure to stay hydrated 

when volunteering outside this 

month! Mid-summer 

is upon us! 

 

CLICK ME! 
 

 

Have you been traveling this 

summer? Send in a photo or 

two for the newsletter! 

Send them to: 

news@haysmn.org    
or     

hope.shimek@gmail.com 

 

 

 

 

 

DID YOU KNOW WE ARE ON FACEBOOK? 

Go check it out and follow us!  

 
    

 

 

mailto:web@haysmn.org
http://haysmn.org/calendar-projects.html
http://haysmn.org/proposalform-vol.html
http://www.livescience.com/38553-staying-hydrated-in-the-heat.html
mailto:news@haysmn.org
mailto:hope.shimek@gmail.com
https://www.facebook.com/Hays-County-Master-Naturalists-522546051216780/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Big Red Sage 
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Here in Texas we take pride in having things BIG.  One of our native 

summer blooming flowers is Big Red Sage, also called Penstemon Sage.  Its Latin 

name, Salvia penstemonoides, comes from the fact that looks like a penstemon, 

with red/purple tubular flowers found on the flower spike.  It can get big, 

frequently reaching 3 feet.   

Whereas the Penstemons are now classified to be in the Plantain 

(Plantaginacea) family (they used to be considered Scrophulariaceae), Big Red 

Sage is in the mint family (Lamiaceae).  The square stem and the slight lemony 

scent of the leaves are clues to its true identity. 

The interesting thing about Big Red Sage is that it was once thought to be 

extinct.  In 1980 it was rediscovered in the wilds on the Edwards Plateau.  This 

plant is endemic to Central Texas, which means this is the only place it is found 

naturally!  Here it is a perennial.  It loves our alkaline limestone environment and 

is very easy to care for.  It cannot take too much water and does not have any 

disease or pest issues.  It is fairly drought tolerant, although I will throw some 

water on it if it hasn’t rained for a month.  I have read that it will die of rot if you 

water it too much.   

The hummingbirds love the tubular flowers and  

deer are said not to bother it, although I have not  

tried it out where they roam. It starts to bloom in  

June and can go through to September if conditions  

are right.  Mine reseeds itself and I have transplanted  

volunteer seedlings to different parts of the yard.  

You have a unique opportunity to help an  

endangered plant that is endemic to our area.  It will  

reward you with easy care and flowers that will  

attract hummingbirds.  

 

 –Jackie Mattice 



Texas 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Member Photos 
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The robber fly robbed this poor little bee ’s 

life, but we all have to eat!  

 

He decided to stop and finish his dinner!  

 

Photos by: Hope Shimek 

 

Found the BIGGEST leopard frog ever, 

living in my philodendron.  

 



 

 

 

 

 

Board of Directors 
President Beth Ramey 

Vice President Connie Boltz 

Secretary Tracy Mock 

Treasurer Larry Calvert  

Past-President Art Arizpe  

State Representative Dixie Camp 

Training Committee Susan Neill 

Advanced Training Com. Beverly Gordon 

Membership Committee Judy Burdett 

Web Master Jane Dunham 

Newsletter Committee Hope Shimek 

& Editor news@haysmn.org 

Outreach Committee Helen Bowie 

Calendar Committee Beverly Gordon 

Host Committee Roxana Donegan & 

 Mary Dow Ross  

Historian Tom Watson 

Volunteer Service Dixie Camp 

AgriLife Agent Coming Soon-ish 

TP&WD Rep Gordon Linam  

2016 Class Representatives Betty McDonald  & 

 Sarah Carlisle 
 

 

Sponsors 

Partners 

Hill County  

Photography 

Club  

Agencies of Interest 
Bamberger Ranch  

 bambergerranch.org 

Native Plant Society of Texas  

 www.npsot.org  

San Marcos Greenbelt Alliance 

 www.smgreenbelt.org  

San Marcos River Foundation 

 www.sanmarcosriver.org  

Texas Commission on Environmental Quality 

 www.tceq.state.tx.us 

Texas Outdoor Women’s Network 

 www.townsanmarcos.org  

Texas Cooperative Extension -- Sea Grant 

Program 

 texas-sea-grant.tamu.edu  

Texas Forest Service  

 txforestservice.tamu.edu 

U.S. Army Corps of Engineers  

www.usace.army.mil  

U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service  

www.fws.gov  

U.S.D.A. Natural Resource Conservation Service  

www.nrcs.usda.gov  

Guadalupe-Blanco River Authority 

             www.gbra.org  

10 

 

Links to Chapter Partners and Sponsors 

LINK TO BOARD MEETING MINUETS  

mailto:editor@haysmn.org
http://txmn.org/
http://txmn.org/
http://www.tpwd.state.tx.us/
http://www.tpwd.state.tx.us/
http://agrilifeextension.tamu.edu/
http://agrilifeextension.tamu.edu/
http://www.ci.san-marcos.tx.us/index.aspx?page=796
http://www.ci.san-marcos.tx.us/index.aspx?page=796
https://www.wildflower.org/
https://www.wildflower.org/
http://canyongorge.org/become-a-member
http://canyongorge.org/become-a-member
http://austintexas.gov/department/austin-nature-and-science-center
http://austintexas.gov/department/austin-nature-and-science-center
http://www.hcphotoclub.org/
http://www.hcphotoclub.org/
http://bambergerranch.org/
http://www.npsot.org/
http://www.smgreenbelt.org/
http://www.sanmarcosriver.org/
file:///C:/Users/Hope/Desktop/MN%20Newsletters/www.tceq.state.tx.us
http://www.townsanmarcos.org/
http://texas-sea-grant.tamu.edu/
http://txforestservice.tamu.edu/
http://www.usace.army.mil/
http://www.fws.gov/
http://www.nrcs.usda.gov/
http://www.gbra.org/
http://haysmn.org/boardminutes.html

